                                               OK-SAFE, Inc. 

                                          REAL ID Action Alert
Concerned Americans:

America is at a critical point in the fight to turn back the implementation of the REAL ID Act of 2005.
REAL ID is a federal government attempt to ‘standardize’ all state issued drivers’ licenses and personal identification cards, in order to allow US citizens to board a federally–regulated airplane or access a federal facility, presumably to stop terrorism and prevent fraud.
Under REAL ID, all new licenses would be machine-readable and contain personal information that could be scanned by governments and potentially by corporations.
Last year Oklahoma opted out of the REAL ID Act of 2005 and is now being pressured by the Department of Homeland Security to repeal our Law SB 464 or bear the consequences. 
DHS has sent an emissary to Oklahoma saying in effect, if we haven’t asked for more time by May 11th to implement REAL ID, it will be easier for illegal immigrants to cross into America and Oklahoma than it will be for Oklahomans to fly out of the State or the Country. 

OK-SAFE is deeply involved in this fight and we urgently need your help at this time in the following ways;

1) We ask Oklahomans to please contact your State Representatives and ask them to stand firm and
    NOT to repeal SB464. Find Your Legislators; simply enter your zip code
2) We ask Citizens of other States to contact your State Representatives and ask them to OPPOSE
    your State’s participation in the REAL ID Act of 2005. Find Your Legislators
3) We ask all to please contact your US Senators and Representatives and ask them to support repeal 
   of the REAL ID Act of 2005 by sponsoring S. 717: Identification Security Enhancement Act  of 2007 in
   the Senate and H.R. 1117: REAL ID Repeal and Identification Security Enhancement Act of 2007 in 
   the House.  Find Your Legislators
4) We ask for your financial support with a donation, by renewing your 2008 membership or by becoming an
    new OK-SAFE  Member. Your support can be made using the above online links, by calling 918-430-4364

    or by mailing to:
    OK-SAFE, Inc.

    P.O. Box

    Oklahoma City, OK 73156-1375 
OK-SAFE is grateful to all of our supporters for their help in the cause of Freedom.    
Regards;

Ken Sellers

V.P. OK-SAFE, Inc.

kensoksafe@windstream.net     

